November 15, 2005

Mr. Foster,

. I have recently had the opportunity to work with LTI on the Reser’s Fine Foods
project in Topeka KS. I came to Topeka from the Portland OR. Market place, which in
my opinion is far more professional than the Topeka market place. That being said, there
were certain subcontractors who left much to be desired, others who met expectations,
and 1 that exceeded all hopes that I could have had. LTI’s performance far surpassed all
of my expectations; they were the most professional, productive, and cooperative crew
On the jobsite (not to mention the cleanest by far, a personal issue with me).

Verl Stack, and John Thornton are to be commended for a job well done, they set the
bar for professionalism, (a fact that has been brought to my attention by even the poorest
performing sub on the job). On two occasions Dave Leon was onsite for LTI for brief
durations, and demonstrated that the quality and professionalism that we experienced on
the Reser’s project is an accurate representation of your organization.

Rounding out the Reser’s LTI team is Bob Henriksen, Bobs attention to the project
and prompt attention to our clients continually changing needs enabled us all to meet the
clients deadlinés.

It has been my great pleasure to work with Verl, John, Dave, and Bob! They are all
most welcome at anytime anywhere. Reser’s/Robinson Construction will be expanding
the distribution center in Halifax NC in 2006 and I hope to see Verl and John again.

Sincerely,

Bob Kantola
Superintendent
Robinson Construction Co.



